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It was great to “see” some of you on July 4th when we gathered via
Zoom. Many thanks to Teresa for making arrangements & being sure
everyone had an opportunity to participate.
As you know, the club board of directors meets each month to plan

our ac�vi�es. Although our mee�ngs have con�nued via Zoom, it has
been frustra�ng for us not to be able to offer activities that we can
safely par�cipate in. We do enjoy our �me together and con�nue to
discuss what we hope to do. We have rescheduled the Rock Slide Party
at Dagmar’s for August 27th. You’ll have more informa�on as that time
approaches.
Carol and Mark will host kayaking and a picnic at Lake Lanier on

August 15th. See the ar�cle elsewhere in the newsle�er & let them
know whether to expect you. The group that hiked at Pisgah with them
report having a terrific �me. Their photo is on our website.

Teresa is still compiling a book of SSOC memories. Send her your
special memory or funny story. A few sentences describing what you
remember is sufficient. If you have a photo, that would be wonderful.
Please email to bowers.teresa@yahoo.com.

Above all, BE SAFE!

A Note from the Editor

Elsewhere in this newsletter you will find advertisements for CSC ski trips. These were
both multi-page items but only the first page of each has been included here. Additionally,
the pages were bigger than our standard page size so a “snapshot” of those pages was taken
so that they could be resized to fit our format. Therefore, the included links found in each
are not functional. Please visit Crescent’s trips page for the complete versions of these
documents.

https://www.crescentskicouncil.org/clubtrips.html



Page 3

Don’t forget – we are still planning on getting together
for our membership banquet meeting at the Piedmont

Club on Thursday, September 10th

.******************************************************************************************************

You know the rest of the story my friends – stay tuned,
as we find out more about what’s happening as we get

closer to the date!

Sooner or later folks, sooner or later -

Alison

Spartanburg Ski and Outing Club T -shirts are available now for purchase.

Cost : $ 20

Color : Blue

Size : small, medium, large, extra large.

Contact : Teresa Bowers at
bowers.teresa@yahoo.com
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Long distance trips in the Crescent Ski Council
The following is a list of planned long-distance trips for 2021 sponsored by CSC member clubs. If
anyone is interested in one of these trips, contact the club through the council website. Due to Covid-
19, everything is subject to change.

Asheville
Aspen/Snowmass
Heavenly
Mt. Batchelor

Augusta
Utah

Charlotte
Deer Valley/Park City
Beaver Creek
Breckenridge

Chattanooga
Taos
Mt. Batchelor

Huntsville
Purgatory
Keystone
Beaver Creek

Knoxville
Marzine, Fr.
Beaver Creek
Steamboat

Nashville
Beaver Creek
Grindewald, Sw.
Snowmass

Palmetto
Zermatt, UT
Big Sky

Winston-Salem
Salt Lake
Crested Butte

Don’t forget the CSC trips to Steamboat and Telluride.

Rich
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Well Skiclubbers … we remain in

but can always hope for the best.

Our Rock Slide at Dagmar’s has been rescheduled and we are
hoping that this time, Saturday, August 29th may just

work for most of us.

This will be a BYOEverything party – your food and/or snack,
your beverages. Social distancing works better
if we aren’t gathering over everybody’s potluck
dish … drooling – so this, should help we think!

Because we don’t have our magic “back to normal”
crystal ball, please stay tuned to your e-mail in-box for any
news regarding updates, changes & cancelations. Certainly,

more details will be forthcoming – and REMEMBER,
spontaneity is a great thing – just be ready!!

Alison
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MIKE AND BARBARA ROGERS

Barbara Rogers, President of Spartanburg Ski & Outing Club, was grew up in Elkin, NC. She
moved to South Carolina to a�end Furman University where she met Mike. After they married,
she taught public school general music and chorus in Spartanburg District V for 30 years and
then worked in insurance policy servicing and claims for 12 years. She is happily re�red. She
has no children but has spoiled several dogs, including their current minpins Avery and Carrie.
She reads and enjoys word puzzles, sudoku, and jigsaw puzzles. She no longer skis. In addition
to having served as president twice before, she has also served as secretary of the club.

Mike Rogers. I grew up in Greer and have lived in SC my entire life since I was 6 Y/O. I graduated
from Furman University. Barbara and I both enjoy a�ending most all of their football and
basketball games. I worked in fire and casualty claims for 45 years, the last 12 with State Farm
in Greer. Barbara and I have beenmembers of SSOC sincemoving to Spartanburg in 1980. I
have held most SSOC board posi�ons some more than once. I introduced Barbara to dog
companionship as I had a beagle when we were married. Brandy would walk around the bed at
night and growl but in no time Brandy and Barbara became best friends. The rest is history as
we have been without a dog for one week of our marriage.

Life is good and we are enjoying it.
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Another month is beginning and we still can't safely be together for a
meeting. We may not be getting together, but The Humane Society is still
working to take care of the animals in their care. St. Luke's Free Medical
Clinic continues to see patients in need of medical treatment, and Safe
Home's Rape Crisis Coalition is still helping the most vulnerable in our
community.

These charities need our help. Your SSOC board decided that it would be a
good idea to publish the addresses of each of the organizations so that you
can send a donation directly to them if you would like to. Make your tax
deductible check out to the organization you are giving to and put
Spartanburg Ski and Outing Club on the memo line.

If you are able to give to one, two, or all three, it will be greatly
appreciated.

The Spartanburg Humane Society
150 Dexter Rd.
Spartanburg, S.C. 29303

Safe Homes Rape Crisis Coalition
236 Union St.

Spartanburg S.C. 29302

St. Luke's Free Medical Clinic
162 N. Dean St.
Spartanburg, S.C. 29302
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Rich Mead
Race Program Chair

864-313-1993
cscracechair@gmail.com

2020/2021 Crescent Ski Council Race Series

December 2, 2020 Steamboat Race Camp Call Sports Am.Tours 800 876 8551
December Call 2020 Killington Masters Camp Call 802 422 6898 Chuck Hughes
December 6, 2020 CSC Development Training at Appalachian 9:00 to 3:00
December 11-13, 2020 Sugar Mt. Race Camp Call Kim Jöchl 828 898 4521 x224
December Call 2020 Timberline, WV Ski School 304 866 4801 John Anderson
Gate Training at Appalachian Friday evenings before first 4 NC Crescent Races

Race Format - Two runs of Slalom on Saturdays; two runs of Giant Slalom on Sundays

December 19 & 20, 2020 Appalachian Mtn, NC Race 9:30

January 9 & 10, 2021 Sugar Mtn, NC Race 9:00

January 16-23, 2021 Crescent Ski Council Ski Week

January 30 & 31, 2021 Appalachian Mtn, NC Race 9:30

February 1, 2021 Cup Run Challenge at Snowshoe, WV

February 6 & 7, 2021 Beech Mtn, NC Race 9:30

February 20 & 21, 2021 Sugar Mtn, NC Race 9:00

March TBA 2021 Governor’s Cup Race at Timberline, WV 9:30

March TBA 2021 Dick Trundy/Sugar Cup GS Sugar Mt. 9:00

March 5 - 7, 2021 Crescent Cup, SilverCreek, WV TBA
Crescent Cup race format will be both GS and SL races on Saturday, weather permitting.

March 23-27, 2021 NASTAR Nationals, Snowmass, CO; John Gardner, CHAR
johnrgardner@bellsouth.net (704) 340-0490

DEC. 5-12, 2020 CSC Racing’s 37th RACE CAMP @ STEAMBOAT—PLAN NOW! REGISTER
ONLINE https://www.crescentskicouncil.org/clubtrips.html
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To: tcbowers@charter.net
Cc: Patricia Lee patricia159@windstream.net

I was born in Chicago and spent my childhood in New Jersey. My family moved to
Inman SC in 1971. In 1980 I married Bob, and with his daughters there were eight
of us, with 3 boys and 3 girls. For 29 years I was employed at Mettler Toledo Scale
and spent another 12 years working at Gotcha Covered Boat & Marine. I've been a
Mobile Meals deliverer for over 30 years and manage a route in Boiling Springs. I
enjoy theater, concerts, cooking and gardening. I've been a SSOC member for 15
years.

Patricia Lee



Page 11



Page 12

Daniel Stowe Botanical Gardens
Chinese Lantern Festival
Saturday, October 3rd

Put this date on your calendar. We plan to
attend The Chinese Lantern Festival at Daniel
Stowe https://www.dsbg.org/events-
exhibits/exhibits/chinese-lantern-festival/.

Daniel Stowe Gardens is located a few miles east
of Gastonia, NC about one hour from Spartanburg.
The event is at night anytime after 6 PM. It is
an easy to moderate walk through the gardens.

You will see from the above website this is a
spectacular exhibit.

The cost is about $26. We may be able to get a
discount by ordering earlier through their
website but because it is rain or shine we want
to make sure the weather is good.

As with about all things in our lives now this
is tentative because of the Covid19 virus.
Utmost we want to be safe.

Let me know if you are interested and/or have
any questions.

Mike Rogers
kwizen@bellsouth.net
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The Spartanburg Humane Society Needs Our Help

As of this writing there are over 300 cats and kittens at the Humane
Society. The need for kitten food is critical. I delivered 148 cans on
July 16th, but that is a drop in the bucket to what they need. If you
would like to help you can get canned cat or kitten food and drop it off
at the Humane Society. Just tell them you are part of SSOC.

If you would like for me to shop for you, get me some money and I will
shop and deliver it to SHS. You would be surprised what $10 to $20
will buy.

If you buy it I can come to your house to pick it up if you prefer.

Finally, you can mail a check to them and let them do the shopping.

Spartanburg Humane Society
150 Dexter Rd.

Spartanburg, SC 29303

Call me (Joy) at 864-433-0802 if you want me to shop for you or pick up what you
purchase.

Joy
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My name is Teresa Bowers. I was born in
Tarnow, Poland. In 1985 after graduation from
the Medical School in Poland, I moved to US
with my husband, Charles. We lived in St.Louis ,
Missouri for 10 years, then St. George , Utah for
5 years and moved to South Carolina in 1999. I
learned to ski in 1996 with my children, Marek,
Jessie and Lauren.
After moving to South Carolina in 1999 my life
was busy with work as Infectious Diseases
Doctor at Greenville Memorial Hospital and
Family life.
My first attempt to ski in 2010 with my

daughter, Lauren in Snowmass was near disaster….
She took me on easy green and I was skiing “pizza” all the way down. It
was time for me to take ski lessons and I did !!!
In 2013 I took early retirement at age 55 and in 2014 my “ world “ was up
side down….. end of 33 year marriage , my daughter Lauren wedding and
my daughter Jessie graduation from Medical School.
I found SSOC brochure at the local library and came to my first meeting at
the Chapman Cultural Center on 3/6/2014 after talking to Conni ( Yes, I
keep records of my activities )
In 2016 , I accepted position of the Publicity Director and Editor of
Facebook page.
My skiing has improved greatly after yearly ski camps at Steamboat for
past 5 years . I can ski now “ Easy black diamonds”
My true passion for past 5 years is ballroom dancing and competing . I
dance at the Carolina Ballroom Dance Studio in Greenville.
On the personal note, I have 3 grandchildren ( Tara, Jack and Gavin ), 1
grand dog ( Max ) and 3 grand cats (Sunny, Walter and Owen )
I am very lucky to have my Family and Friends !!!!
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SPARTANBURG SKI AND OUTING CLUB BOARD OF DIRECTORS

2020– 2021

President Barbara Rogers 578-0618 kwizen@bellsouth.net

Vice President Ivo Deron 381-0433 sdesign@bellsouth.net

Secretary Conni Harrell 592-3405 canconcom@gmail.com

Treasurer Rich Darling 309-370-5129 dikdar@aol.com

Past President Rich Darling 309-370-5129 dikdar@aol.com

Newsletter Taylor Bomar 576-3776 taylor.bomar@att.net

Mini-Socials Pat Lee 497-0060 patricia159@windstream.net
Dagmar Lindsay 576-0322 herbski@att.net

Trips Rich Darling 309-370-5129 dikdar@aol.com

Racing Liaison Taylor Bomar 576-3776 taylor.bomar@att.net

Meetings Coord. Alison Kimball 814-5372 akimball@bellsouth.net

Membership Rick Cutler 558-4608 rcutler01@hotmail.com

Outings Mike Rogers 578-0618 kwizen@bellsouth.net

Fundraising Joy Bobo 433-0802 joy.bobo@att.net
Patti Buchanan 707-5773 patticake744@aol.com

Crescent Rep Rich Darling 309-370-5129 dikdar@aol.com

Publicity Teresa Bowers 864-431-1892 bowers.teresa@yahoo.com



NOTES
Any Spartanburg Ski Club member may submit items for publication in the newsletter. The

publication deadline is the Saturday following the board meeting each month, which can be found on
the pull-out calendar in the newsletter. Call Taylor for information on how to submit your newsletter
item.

Also, don’t forget - the club has a “tent” available for rent. It is an 18 X 20 tent, and it is easy
to assemble. We also have 4 tables that can be rented with or without the tent. We have the makings
for that special occasion and it is all very reasonably priced! Tent rental is $ 35. Tables can be rented
for $5 per table. Remember; don’t have a party without the comfort of shade. Your guests will
appreciate it and so will the club! For rentals of either tent or tables contact Joy Bobo.

The Spartanburg Ski & Outing Club normally meets the first Thursday of each month at 7:00
PM. We are located at the Chapman Cultural Center (West Wing) on East St. John Street in
Spartanburg on the first floor. During the summer months (June, July, and August) meetings are
frequently held, more informally, at different sites and times. Therefore it is necessary to consult the
club web site or a current newsletter for the time and location. April’s meeting is held at the Piedmont
Club.

The club does not provide alcoholic beverages at membership meetings, but members are
allowed to bring their own (BYOB) choices of beer or wine. Over-indulgence is not condoned under
any circumstances. Thank you.

Become a Member
A copy of our membership application is located at the following web address:

http://www.spartanburgskiclub.org/membership/ssocappl.doc

SPARTANBURG SKI & OUTING CLUB
PO BOX 2864
SPARTANBURG, SC 29304

http://www.spartanburgskiclub.org/membership/ssocappl.doc





